From: Emily McFarland
To: Betsy Swenson

**Subject:** FW: Formal Withdrawal from City Brokerage Services RFP

**Date:** Monday, June 16, 2025 9:51:49 AM

From: Tim Vandeville Jr. <tim@trustinlegacy.com>

Sent: Friday, June 13, 2025 1:52 PM

To: Emily McFarland <emcfarland@whitewater-wi.gov>

**Subject:** Formal Withdrawal from City Brokerage Services RFP

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Good afternoon Emily,

After thoughtful consideration, I am writing to formally withdraw my name from consideration for the City's Brokerage Services RFP.

My continued commitment to the success of the Stonehaven Development project is my top priority, and I want to ensure there is no perceived conflict of interest that could in any way jeopardize its progress or the integrity of either effort. Out of an abundance of caution and respect for all parties involved, I believe this is the most appropriate step.

I appreciate the opportunity to have been considered and remain fully committed to supporting the City in a positive and productive way through our ongoing development work.

## **Tim Vandeville**

Jr

Broker/Owner

